
... all things that John spake of this man were true.John 10:41. 
August 2022. 

Dear Praying friends, 

Greetings in the name of Our Lord and Saviour Jesus Christ from Mauritius.  
The people of the region beyond Jordan paid a high tribute to John the Baptist when they 
testified that .... all things that he said about Jesus were true.  Later, our Lord Himself 
would say of this faithful servant : «  Among those that are born of women there is not a 
greater prophet than John the Baptist.. ( Lk.7:28). ».  What made him great? Not miracles, 
he had none to his account. It was the truthfulness of his faithful testimony: « ... He saw , 
and bare record that this ( Jesus ) is the Son of God.(John 1:33-34).  He  is in deed the 
Lamb of God that take away the sin of the world ( John 1:29); He is the one and only 
who ...came from above and that He is above all ...., the Son of God, the Saviour of the 
world, and true Messiah, who would baptise men with the Holy Ghost and with fire. What a 
a man! What a message !  What a Messiah!  What a mistake if we should fail to hail such a 
Messiah! .
Covid 19 is on the rise again and both of us have been tested positive as well as many of 
our church folks. It has been a very strenuous time.  Even when we were on the up swing 
now the cough, the headaches, and the generalised weakness linger on. However, We are 
thankful, that though we were sidelined  in isolation by God’s grace the the ministry did not 
suffer. The vacation bible school averaged 40 for the 3 running days and made many 
happy children but very tired limited staff. 

1.Pray for our island there is a lot of political tension and the high cost of living is causing a 
   lot of unrest among the population.
2.For the Armon family in the north of the island who recently lost their 9 yrs old son Justin           
to brain cancer. The Gospel was preached at the funeral and we have a Bible study every  
Tuesday night with the family now.
3.Marilyne brother Genaud at the lost of his 24yr old son Gamaliel to severe liver disease 
a few weeks ago. The Lord allowed us to share the Gospel at the funeral and encourage 
the bereaved family. The Gospel has an entrance in the hearts of these grieving families 
continue to pray that the seed will grow and bear fruits.

Continue to hold us up in prayer. All our children as they minister in different ways and 
different countries, that they may always find their joy and satisfaction in pleasing the Lord 
and their quest to live for the glory of God. Pray also for theTruth Baptist church and the 
missionaries James and Cindy Herringson who are still waiting for their work permit which 
is long overdue. I preach there once a month and help with the pastoral care of the flock. 

Finally, dear Praying friends, we wish to express to you our sincere gratefulness for your 
faithfulness to the Lord in the faithful support every month. Thank you for the monetary 
gifts and those of you you take time to write. Your letters are always an encouragement 
and a blessing.

Your missionaries, 
Guy and Marilyne Grenade. 


